

[Text]

be the next day or it could be months later. It just depends on the circumstances and where the pipeline company is in assembling its land package.

**Senator Hastings:** As an old land man, I would do it all at the first call.

**Mr. Scotland:** That may well happen. I don't know.

**Senator van Roggen:** You could not do it on the first call, with respect. I think you would have to at least wait until appeals to you had been made and you had settled on the final route. They can hardly have an easement in their hand for a route that might not be finalized. They could only obtain it for what they knew was finally approved as the final route.

**Mr. Mabbutt:** Yes, otherwise they risk taking something they could not ease.

**The Chairman:** Are there any other questions? If not, on behalf of the committee, Mr. Sharp, Mr. Scotland and Mr. Mabbutt, I should like to express our appreciation for your comments today. No doubt before long we will hear from you again. I think I should put in a request, if you have not already got the message, for a copy from you of the information kit as soon as it is available, as well as the reports. I think you have sent us two that have been filed with you. Is that on a monthly basis?

**Mr. Scotland:** These are filed monthly.

**The Chairman:** We would appreciate having those. Thank you very much.

**Hon. Mr. Sharp:** May I clarify that last comment? We have provided you with the two reports we have already received. I understand you would like to continue getting these as we get them.

**The Chairman:** Yes. At the last meeting someone heard that these had been filed and made a request. In any event, we have made the request to you now.

The committee adjourned.

[Traduction]

mois après. Cela dépendra des circonstances et à quel stade en sera la société qui construit le pipe-line.

**Le sénateur Hastings:** En tant que vieux propriétaire terrien, je ne vendrais pas tout à la première offre.

**M. Scotland:** C'est possible. Je ne sais pas.

**Le sénateur van Roggen:** Sauf votre respect, rien ne pourrait se faire à la première offre. Je pense qu'il faudrait attendre jusqu'à ce que des appels aient été faits et que le tracé définitif ait été adopté. Ils ne pourront pas obtenir de servitude pour un tracé qui ne sera peut-être pas adopté. Ils ne pourront l'obtenir que lorsqu'ils auront statué là-dessus.

**M. Mabbutt:** Oui, autrement ils risqueraient de prendre quelque chose qu'ils ne pourraient pas utiliser.

**Le président:** Avez-vous d'autres questions à poser? Dans la négative, monsieur Sharp, monsieur Scotland et monsieur Mabbutt, j'aimerais, au nom du Comité, vous remercier de nous avoir exposé votre point de vue aujourd'hui. Nous aurons très certainement l'occasion de vous revoir. J'aimerais vous demander, si vous n'avez pas déjà compris, de nous envoyer un exemplaire de la pochette d'information, dès qu'elle sera prête, ainsi que les rapports. Vous nous en avez déjà envoyé deux. Sont-ils mensuels?

**M. Scotland:** Oui.

**Le président:** Vous nous obligeriez en nous les faisant parvenir. Je vous remercie.

**L'honorable M. Sharp:** Je voudrais y apporter une précision. Nous vous avons remis les deux rapports que nous avons déjà reçus. Si j'ai bien compris, vous voudriez recevoir les autres au fur et à mesure que nous les obtiendrons.

**Le président:** Oui. Lors de la dernière séance, on nous a dit que vous les aviez déjà reçus. De toute façon, nous vous les demandons.

Le Comité suspend ses travaux.